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Those present:-
Bexley LCC;  Bournemouth & DCC;  Bristol MC;  Burnham on Sea MC;  Camel Vale MC;  Exeter MC;  Exmouth MC;  North Devon MC;  Plymouth MC;  South Hams MC;  Taunton MC;  Torbay MC;  Weston Super Mare MC;  Woolbridge MC;  P Parker, Chairman;  H West, Secretary;  and B Luxton, Treasurer.

Apologies:-

Castle Combe Racing Club;  Epynt MC;  Sutton & Cheam MC;  Nic Ayre;  Rodger Harvey;  Jannine Loveys.

The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 19th October 2008, were read and approved.   Proposed by Exeter MC and seconded by Bournemouth & DCC.

There were no matters arising.

General Secretary’s Report

The Secretary reported the following:-

Truro & DMC

A letter had been received from Truro & DMC confirming that they have been reformed with new blood.   Tregrehan Hill Climb will probably run in 2010 after some track repairs, and Predannack and Portreath will be used for Sprints in 2009.

Championship Sponsorship.

We have again received complaints from our Sponsors because of a lack of publicity for their sponsorship in some of the event S.R.s.   Sometimes the sponsor is not mentioned at all, or a previous sponsor, is quoted, who is no longer involved.   We stand a chance of losing some of our sponsors in 2010 unless things improve.   It is down to the Member Clubs to ensure that the S.R.s are correct in this respect.

ASWMC Championship Co-ordinators will now be very strict on the issue of contender labels to clubs.   Only after receipt of correct draft S.R.s will labels be released.

MSA Fixture List

Para A3 of the 2009 MSA Year Book states that all clubs should register all Nat B events and above, on the MSA Fixture List on-line.   Many clubs are not doing this, and it is therefore a breach of MSA Rules.   Once the Fixture List has been done, then it is easy to apply for a Permit on-line.

Final Instructions

Para A29 of MSA 2009 Year Book states that S.R.s cannot be changed once they are issued, including any changes detailed in the Final Instructions.   A notice signed by the Clerk of the Course at Signing On must be done if there are any changes to the S.R.s.

Correspondence with M Perkin and A Chanter

Considerable correspondence has taken place between the Secretary and the above concerning their complaints and proposals to change ASWMC Championship rules for the Sealed Surface Rally Championship.   Plymouth MC have appointed them as their representatives, and they will present their case under Any Other Business, later in this meeting

Treasurer’s Report

Fully detailed in SGM Minutes.

Executive Committee Report

In addition the Chairman reported that he had taken the opportunity to review all the ASWMC rules, and correct where necessary, and bring up to date.   The draft for this is also attached to the Minutes.   Clubs should review these changes and respond to the Secretary by 1st July 2009, so that these can be discussed to the July ASWMC Executive and then presented to the AGM in October 2009 for final ratification by the Clubs.

Championship Co-ordinators Reports

SPEED

D Loveys reported that there were 75 Sprint and 82 Hill Climb registrations received to date, totalling 271 including 12 Autocross.   This compares with 387 registrations received in 2008, some 100 less than last year, although some more registrations will come in as the first events take place.

RALLY

Alan Whitney reported that Sealed and Loose Contender registrations were slightly down on last year.   There were 23 registrations for the new Enduro Rally Championship.

Some events have been cancelled for various reasons, but some replacement events have been added.

Alan Whitney also read a statement concerning the use of the Internet Rally Forum to criticise events, championships and organisers, when the proper place is at the ASWMC Council Meetings.   He hope that this will not continue in the future as it is very unfair to broadcast individual and sometimes selfish comments.

Any Other Business

Alf Chanter and Mike Perkin, representatives of Plymouth MC then presented their complaints concerning the oversubscribed entry list for the Brean Stages Rally, and their inability to get an entry, even though Mike Perkin had registered for the 2009 Championship in December 2008.   The Chairman stated that there were a total of 43 registered contenders (22 drivers and 21 navigators), who gained an entry in to Brean, which is well in excess of the minimum of 20 allowed in the Championship Rules.

Plymouth responded by stating that many of these entries were not registered prior to entering the rally, and it was therefore not fair.

The Chairman responded by stating that Association Championship rule 18 d) allows contenders to register at rally Signing-on at the first event of the year, provided the Championship Co-ordinator is present, which he was.   Therefore, all of the complaints tabled were considered to be covered by the existing rules, and no changes were considered necessary.   Further lengthy general debate between all those present continued, but the consensus of opinion remained that current rules are satisfactory.

Exmouth MC requested that the ASWMC lobby the MSA to ban the use of extra spotlamps and straight-cut gearboxes as both of these cause unnecessary disturbance to residents en-route, of 12 car and navigational road rallies.

The Chairman undertook to make representations to the relevant MSA Committee.

The meeting closed at 4.15pm

Date of the next meeting (the AGM and Dates Meeting) is Sunday 25th October 2009, at the Hartnoll House Hotel at 2.30pm










